Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc.
The Osceola County Expressway Authority announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, January 24, 2017: 5:30 p.m., open house; 6:30 p.m., formal presentation followed by public comment period

PLACE: Osceola Heritage Park Exhibition Building, 1901 Chief Osceola Trail, Kissimmee, Florida 34744
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Osceola County Expressway Authority (OCX) is holding this public hearing for the Osceola Parkway Extension Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study from west of Boggy Creek Road to the proposed Northeast Connector Expressway and a two-mile extension. The study also includes the Boggy Creek Road/SR 417 Access Road (Financial Project ID Numbers: 432134-1-22-01 & 432134-2-22-01). This public hearing is being conducted to give interested persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the location, conceptual design, and social, economic, and environmental effects of the proposed improvements. Draft project documents will be available for public review from January 3, 2017 to February 3, 2017 at the Osceola County Administrative Building, Public Works (Suite 3100), 1 Courthouse Square, Kissimmee, Florida 34741, and on the project website, www.osceola-parkway.com.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting Paul Cherry, Consultant Project Manager, Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc., 1920 Wekiva Way, Suite 200, West Palm Beach, Florida 33411, paul.cherry@kimley-horn.com.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting Ms. Vianed Aldebol, (407)742-4200, vianed.aldebol@osceola.org. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
